
Line Mountain Archery Boosters 

Tuesday, April 12, 2016 

Meeting Minutes 

Present:  Wendy Bartholomew, Carla Boyer, Coach Buriak and Susan Rothermel 

The first organizational meeting of the Line Mountain Archery Boosters was called to order at 

6:30 P.M.  Those present included:  Wendy Bartholomew, Coach Buriak, Carla Boyer and Susan 

Rothermel. 

An organizational meeting was held to discuss the formation of the Line Mountain Archery 

Boosters.  Susan Rothermel did some preliminary research and shared the steps that must be 

taken to form a booster organization as stated in Line Mtn. School District Policy #915.  The 

group discussed the need to get by-laws in place.  Susan Rothermel presented a draft of by-laws 

she created using by-laws from the former Dalmatia PTO and the Line Mtn. Band Boosters.  

Those present went over the by-laws and suggested some changes, which Susan will make.  The 

revised by-laws will be available for review at the next meeting. 

Once we have by-laws and vote to adopt them, we need to get officers in place.  We will need to 

have a President, Vice-President/Secretary and Treasurer.  After all this is in place, a copy of the 

by-laws and the list of officer’s will go to the school board for approval.  After we receive board 

approval and are recognized as a group, the officers will be able to apply for an EIN number and 

open a bank account.   

Coach Buriak informed the group that the archery program was approved as a club.  Since it is a 

club we discussed the possibility of charging a fee for participation to help get some funds 

established.  We discussed the pros and cons of this.  Other local schools do charge a fee to each 

student participating.  The typical archery season will run from November to March.  The state 

competition in March is normally the end of the season.  Coach Buriak told us that he has several 

local business owners interested in making a cash donation to the club, so it is important for us to 

get a booster club going, so we have somewhere to deposit those funds. Coach Buriak would like 

to host a 3-D tournament at our school in November or December of 2016.  We would be the 

first school in the area to host a 3-D tournament.  The money being donated by businesses would 

be used to purchase the 3-D targets.  Next fall, Line Mtn. will have a high school team coached 

by Michael Buriak and a middle school team (7
th

& 8
th

 grade) coached by Jason Weller.  We 

would like to have one booster club for all parents with archers in grades 7 – 12.   

Susan plans to contact Coach Weller to see if she can get a list of potential 7
th

 & 8
th

 grade 

students interested in archery for the fall. Perhaps some of those parents would be interested in 

serving as officers.   

Meetings will be held monthly on the third Tuesday of each month at 6:30P.M. in the high 

school library.   The next meeting will be held Tuesday, May 17, 2016.  Susan will contact Keith 

Harro to get the meeting publicized on the school web page.   

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 P.M., since there was no further business. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Susan R. Rothermel 


